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1. My name is Bryan Keen. I am a city councillor and have been Chair of Cowley Area Committee since 2002.

2. I was chair of the Cowley Area Committee meeting on 3rd November 2010.

3. There were about 20 members of the public at the meeting. Inspector Matt Coburn (Thames Valley Police) was also in the audience.

4. There were five people who wanted to speak in the open session. Two were concerning Temple Cowley pool although they actually put leisure provision in Oxford on the form rather than Temple Cowley pool specifically. The second person to speak on Temple Cowley pool was Jane Alexander (JA). I have known JA since she began to campaign about temple Cowley. She regularly comes to meetings to raise the pool issue. I gave her an equal time of five minutes as she had filled in a separate speakers form.

5. I have not been to any of the meetings specifically concerning Temple Cowley pool so I tried to stay out of the issue and let Bob Timbs address the points.

6. I know that JA has been disruptive at previous Cowley Area meetings and at full Council concerning the Temple Cowley pool issue. She won’t stop, she carries on even after I have asked her to finish, she does not accept our answers.

7. On 3rd November she took her seat to speak and asked whether a decision to close the pool had been taken. She was told that it was not an area committee matter but a matter for the City Executive Board (CEB) which had already approved it for tender. That was all we could really say on the matter. JA came back and repeatedly asked “are you going to close the pool?”  She said this over and over and took up her five minutes. She also challenged Councillor Timbs on the plan to fit a moveable floor in the new pool, she called him a liar, as she did not believe he was telling the truth. He then refused to answer any more questions. 
8. I told her that her five minutes were up; she had had an answer and should go back to her seat. She did go back to a seat on the left of the gangway but continued to complain. Inspector Coburn was on the right side in the same row.

9. From her seat she started shouting the same point  “you have not answered my question – is the pool going to close?”
10. I politely asked her to be quiet or leave the meeting. She would not be quiet and I could not continue with the meeting. I told her that if she did not stop I would suspend the meeting. I had a microphone so I could be heard over her. She did not stop.
11. I asked the police Inspector whether he could take any action but he did not respond. I thought a police officer would be the best person to remove her. I believed she should be removed from the meeting as she was being disruptive. I believed that was what the Committee procedure provided. As the police would not do it I left my chair, which effectively suspended the meeting. Alec Dubberley (Committee Clerk) had proposed stopping the meeting until JA became quiet or left the meeting. I went across the room to where JA was, I was in the aisle next to her. She was still shouting “I want an answer” as I walked towards her. She was trying to get the audience on her side saying “they won’t give me an answer”.

12. As Chair I had never had to leave my seat before to deal with disruption.

13. When I got to where JA was I said “will you be quiet or leave the meeting”. She took no notice, she was standing by her seat facing the people attending the meeting and seeking further attention. I touched her on the top of her left arm with the open palm of my right hand, I said “come on Jane, either go or be quiet”. I thought this was reasonable in the circumstances.
14. She shouted at me “take your hands off me” and carried on asking for an answer on the pool. I repeated that CEB had agreed to go to tender and the pool would not close til a new pool had been built. JA seized on this and said “Ah – they will not close the pool – you heard him”.  She then stopped speaking but stayed in her seat. I think she left later in the meeting.

15. I went back to my chair and continued with the meeting. There were no more exchanges between me and JA and the rest of the meeting went off quietly.

16. JA has been to every Cowley Area meeting since November to speak on the pool issue and has not been disruptive.
17. Some time after 3rd November I was at a meeting at Barton pool. JA was also there and she approached me in front of other councillors and officers and said I should resign because I had molested her. Councillor Williams tried to calm her. She was very aggressive towards me. I felt intimidated and upset by the accusation. I did not feel I had done anything wrong and it would be ludicrous for me to resign. It was one of my worst experiences as a councillor – no one has ever said anything like that to me before.

18. At the meeting on 3rd November I did not show any lack of respect, I was only trying to calm JA.

19. I did not bully her at all. I was the Chair of the meeting, I expected others to respect the Chair and be quiet when I was speaking. I felt that JA was abusing her right to speak at the meeting and was in fact bullying me by ignoring my requests. At no point did I use any abusive or offensive language.

20. I did not bring the office of Chair into disrepute. I had to do something as Chair to maintain the discipline of the meeting. I felt my actions were a reasonable response to the situation.  
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